
Answer to editor 

Dear Ms. Ducrocq 

Thank you very much for your last comments and technical corrections. We have accepted all of them and the 
new version has been uploaded to the NHESS platform.  

We are very happy of your (and reviewers) acceptance of the paper and we are looking forward to continue 
working with NHESS in a near future.  

Sincerely yours,  

The authors  


